
Saint Matthias Parish 
 

128 Bryn Mawr Avenue 
Bala Cynwyd, Pennsylvania  19004 

                                            
 

W e b s i t e :   w w w . s a i n t m a t t h i a s . o r g         

E m a i l :   m a t t h i a s @ s a i n t m a t t h i a s . o r g  
   
 
 

   Founded 1906 
  

R e c t o r y :   6 1 0 - 6 6 4 - 0 2 0 7            F a x :   6 1 0 - 6 6 4 - 3 5 5 9  
Parish Religious Education Office and Youth Office:  610-664-1942     

      

Mass Schedule 
Saturday Vigil:  5:00 p.m.     Sunday:  8:30 a.m.   10:30 a.m.   7:00 p.m. 

Monday – Friday:  7:30 a.m.       Saturday:  8:00 a.m.  
 

  Sacrament of Reconciliation (Confessions):  Saturdays at 4:15 PM, also by appointment 
____________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
   

Reverend Monsignor Gerard C. Mesure, J.D., J.C.D., M.A. … Pastor          Director of Parish Outreach:  Peggy Haley   

Reverend Sean P. Bransfield, J.C.L., M.A., M.Div.… Parochial Vicar           Director of Liturgical Music:  Berthilla Wiscount 

Reverend John A. McGinnis, Retired Priest             Coordinator of Religious Education:  Peggy Haley 

Brandon M. Artman, Parish Seminarian                            Director of Youth/Young Adult Ministry:  Katie Bryson                                   
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________  
 

NEW PARISHIONERS: Welcome to Saint Matthias Parish!    Please see one of 

the priests after any weekend Mass, or call the Rectory if you are interested 

in registering at Saint Matthias Parish. 

 

RECTORY OFFICE HOURS:  The office staff is available for business matters 

Monday through Friday from 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.   

 

APPOINTMENTS:  You are asked to arrange an appointment in advance by 

telephone with the Priest you wish to see. 

 

SICK CALLS: Emergencies – Please call the Rectory.  Hospital Visitation – 

The Parish Priests will be happy to visit any Parishioner who is hospitalized.  

Please contact the Rectory, since hospitals do not contact the Rectory. 
 

SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM: The Sacrament of Baptism is administered most 

Sundays at 11:30 a.m.  Arrangements are made in advance at the Rectory.  

Sponsors must   provide proof of eligibility by a letter from their respective 

Pastors.  First-time parents attend a Pre-Jordan Meeting prior to Baptism, 

which is arranged at a mutually convenient time. 

 

SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE: Arrangements must be made with the Pastor    

at least six months before the date of the Wedding.  Pre-Cana instructions are 

required. Weddings may be scheduled on Saturdays between 10:00 a.m. and 

2:00 p.m., or on Friday evenings. 
 

 

 

 

F E B R U A R Y  26 ,  2017  –  E I G H T H  S U N D A Y  I N  O R D I N A R Y  T I M E
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February 26, 2017 
Eighth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 

 

 

Saturday, February 25 – Vigil, Eighth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

5:00  William Dotsey 
 

Sunday, February 26 – Eighth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
8:30 For Our Parishioners 
10:30  Raymond Henry 
7:00  Eugene Chovanes 
 

Monday, February 27 – Weekday 
7:30 Nicholas Chovanes 
  

Tuesday, February 28 – Weekday 
7:30  Eugene Chovanes 
 

Wednesday, March 1 – Ash Wednesday  
7:30 AM     In Thanksgiving: Carmilla Augustine 
Noon       Robert Fantini 
7:00 PM 
 

Thursday, March 2 – Thursday after Ash Wednesday 
7:30 For the Intentions of the Betancourt Family 

                      

Friday, March 3 – Friday after Ash Wednesday/St. Katharine Drexel  

7:30 Lenore Salatino 
  

Saturday, March 4 – Saturday after Ash Wednesday/St. Casimir 

8:00 Lenore Salatino 
*5:00  Intentions of Regina Goodwin 
 

Sunday, March 5 – First Sunday of Lent 
8:30 De Vino Banaga 
10:30  Kathryn Chanty 
7:00  Louis Bovo 
 

* Extraordinary support through the Saint Matthias Day Program  

 
LIVING LIGHTS:  On the side of the Sanctuary near 
the statue of the Sacred Heart is a place where three 
candles burn for special intentions.  If you wish to have 
one of these candles burning for your intention, please 
bring your donation and intention to the sacristy or the 
rectory office.  The Donation for these candles is $10.  
This week’s candles are lit for: Our Youth, Family and 
Marriage, and Special Intention. 

 
TAX SEASON IS RIGHT AROUND THE CORNER!   
5hbΩ¢ ²!L¢ ¦b¢L[ ¢I9 [!{¢ aLb¦¢9ΗΗ  If you need a 
statement of your 2016 contributions to Saint Matthias 
Church for preparing tax returns, please contact the Rectory. 

 
H.O.P.E. – Helping Other People Enthusiastically   
H.O.P.E. volunteers assist fellow Parishioners by 
providing transportation to doctors’ offices, banks, and 
supermarkets.  The H.O.P.E. Captain for February 27 – 
March 5 is Peggy Haley: 610-664-0207. 

 
PLEASE PRAY FOR THE SICK OF OUR PARISH:  Martha 

Eckert, Frank Diebold, Marie Damas, 
Eleanor Kuhl, Louise Owens, Michele 
Smith, Louise Vesci, Lorraine Beaulieu, 
Dr. Joan Hurlock, Rev. Thomas Wheeler, 
S.J., Rev. James Moore, S.J., Chadd Kraus, 
Bill Duffy, Louis Owens, Lynne Dotsey, 

Toni Mastrocola, Jack Yura, Rev. John McGinnis, Nancy 
Lawler, Peggy Haley, and Michelle Smith.  We also pray 
for those served by our Parish in Inglis House and Bala 
Nursing Home. Please help us keep this list current: if you 
wish to have someone’s name added to or removed from 
our Sick List, please contact the Rectory.  

 
MEMBERS OF THE PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL:   
Patricia Black, Katherine Bryson (ex-officio), Andrea 
Constantino, Mike DeMonte, Maggie Duffy, Peggy Haley 
(ex-officio), Ross Holgado, Claudia Martinez, Ray 
Nepomuceno, Mark Rooney, Gina Sullivan, H. Nelson 
Keyser (finance rep), Mike Utkus, Berthilla Wiscount (ex-officio). 

 
Sacrificial Giving ~ Stewardship  
Sunday Collection – February 18/19:  $ 6,849.50 

Sunday Collection – February 20/21, 2016: $ 6,133 

Second Collection – February 18/19: $ 1,277 

Thank you for your continued sacrificial generosity! 

 
Second Collection Envelopes:  
Next Weekend – Catholic Education Collection.  
This collection is used to support the various 
educational projects of the Parish, in particular, it 
underwrites the costs of our PREP program and the 
subsidies we as a Parish provide for our children 
attending Catholic grade schools. (All second collection 
envelopes, clearly marked as such, should be placed in the main 
collection at the offertory of the Mass.) 
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A Statement from the US Bishops on Religious Liberty 

 

February 16, 2017 

 

WASHINGTONðIn early February, several media outlets reported that President Donald J. Trump is considering 

issuing an executive order establishing a government-wide initiative to respect religious freedom. A copy of a draft 

executive order was published by multiple news outlets. The President has not yet signed the executive order on 

religious freedom [as of February 21, 2017].  Cardinal Timothy M. Dolan of New York, chairman of the USCCB 

Committee on Pro-Life Activities, Archbishop Charles J. Chaput, O.F.M.Cap., of Philadelphia, chairman of the USCCB 

Committee on Laity, Marriage, Family Life and Youth, Archbishop William E. Lori of Baltimore, chairman of the 

USCCB Ad Hoc Committee for Religious Liberty, and Bishop Frank J. Dewane of Venice, Florida, chairman of the 

USCCB Committee on Domestic Justice and Human Development, jointly issued the following statement urging support 

for the draft executive order: 

 

The right of all human beings to religious freedom, based on the inherent dignity of every person, has long been 

supported by the Catholic Bishops of the United States. Over the last several years, to our great dismay, the federal 

government has eroded this fundamental right, our first and most cherished freedom. The HHS mandate, for example, 

poses an incredibly heavy burden for the Little Sisters of the Poor and others due to conscientious objections to 

facilitating coverage of sterilization and contraception, including drugs and devices that may cause abortions. The Little 

Sistersðand so many othersðstill do not have adequate relief and still face possible fines in the tens of millions of 

dollars if they do not comply with the HHS mandate. 

 

President Trump has pledged that his "administration will do everything in its power to defend and protect religious 

liberty in our land." We urge the fulfillment of this promise, including an end to regulations and other mandates by the 

federal government that force people of faith to make impossible choices. We express our fervent hope that with new 

leadership in the Executive Branch, basic protections for religious practice may be restored and even strengthened. 

 

As President Trump himself has affirmed, religious freedom is under severe threat, including in our own country, even 

though it is the first of our Constitutional freedoms. An immediate remedy to these threats is needed, for without it, our 

freedom to serveðas exemplified by the Little Sisters and others who serve the poorðwill remain in jeopardy, and 

needless conflict between the faith community and the federal government will continue. 

 

It is indeed encouraging to hear that the President may be considering an Executive Order to implement strong 

protections for religious freedom across the federal government, in many of the areas where it has been eroded by the 

preceding Administration, such as health coverage, adoption, accreditation, tax exemption, and government grants and 

contracts. We ourselves, as well as those we shepherd and serve, would be most grateful if the President would take this 

positive step toward allowing all Americans to be able to practice their faith without severe penalties from the federal 

government. 

 

As Christians, our goal is to live and serve others as the Gospel asks. President Trump can ensure that we are not forced 

from the public square. Restoring the federal government's proper relationship with the First Amendment and other laws 

protecting conscience and religious freedom will enable us to continue our service to the most vulnerable of Americans. 

 

 

is this Wednesday, March 1.  Masses with distribution of ashes at:  7:30 AM, 12 Noon, 7:00 PM 

Confessions on Ash Wednesday:  11:30 to 11:55 AM and 6:30 to 6:55 PM.  
See next page for more information about Lent at Saint Matthias Parish. 
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Stations of the Cross 

Tuesdays of Lent 

7:00 p.m. 

Followed by Confessions 

 

 
 

 
The Bishops of the United States prescribe, as a minimal 

obligation, that all persons who are fourteen years of age and 

older are bound to abstain from eating meat on Ash 

Wednesday, all the Fridays of Lent and Good Friday. 

Further, all persons eighteen years of age and older, up to 

and including their fifty-ninth birthday, are bound to fast by 

limiting themselves to a single full meal on Ash Wednesday 

and on Good Friday, while the other two meals on those 

days are to be light. 

 
All-Day Eucharistic Adoration:  Tuesday, March 7 
Adoration following 7:30 AM Mass.  Stations of the Cross 
and Benediction at 7 PM; Confessions following.  Draw 
closer to Jesus in the Blessed Sacrament this Lent! 

 
A DIFFERENT Lenten experience… 
Contemplating what you're "giving up" for 

Lent?  Or maybe you want to ADD something to 
enrich your prayer time with the Lord?  Then come join 
a Lenten small group for a change in your relationship 
with Jesus and with your fellow parishioners.  We invite 
you to take that step toward encountering Christ in a 
whole new way.  Let's walk together to experience the 
Sunday Lenten readings in prayer and community 
outside of the Mass and, for a change, in our homes. 

Find a group meeting near your home and/or 
on a day/time that fits your schedule this Lent.  Email 
Roxanne (RoxanneNepo@gmail.com) or call/text 215-
520-2997 for more information.  Groups will start 
meeting this week! 

 

Stations of the Cross 

for Children  

Next Sunday, March 5 

9:30 AM 

 
Family Basketball Night  

This Friday, March 3 !!  
Saint Matthias Parish Gym  

6:30 - 8:00 PM 

Come to the gym and play with your friends and fellow 

parishioners (parents should stay - this is not a drop off 

thing) … we will have half the court dedicated to kids and 

adults who want to play an organized pick-up style 

basketball game, and we’ll have the other half of the court 

for those who like to chat or just run around. (If you have 

kids who aren’t into basketball, bring a jump rope or 

coloring book or something else, and join us anyway!)  

 
Available Child Care 
I am a 24 year old mother of two children, and my 
husband and I currently attend Saint Matthias Church.  
I studied preschool education in Poland (Bachelor’s 
degree).  I have experience babysitting and tutoring, and 
am available for babysitting/child care on evenings    
and weekends.  I currently live in the Bala Cynwyd 
area.  Please do not hesitate to contact me with any 
questions.  Jolanta: lukaszkiljanek@gmail.com. 

http://saintmatthias.org/events/family-open-gym/20160115
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The Season of Lent 

 

We begin the Lenten Season on Ash 

Wednesday.  While many look forward to this time for 

opportunities for spiritual growth and renewal, quite 

often many of us see it as a liturgical season to dread. 

We focus on “What am I going to give up?” “How long 

can I live without whatever it is I am going to give up?” 

“How many more days before I don’t have to give up 

whatever it is that I am giving up?” Who wouldn’t 

dread a liturgical season with such a narrow focus?  

Over these next few weeks, we are all 

encouraged to begin reflecting anew on the real 

purpose of Lent, the power such a season can be for us, 

and the real potential for a deeper commitment to our 

Catholic faith, and most important, a deeper 

communion of love with God. Such a deeper 

understanding could give us a new attitude for Lent.  

Baptism is one of Lent’s foundational focus.     

At the Easter Vigil, the catechumens (referred to as “the 

elect”) will be fully initiated as Catholics through the 

Sacraments of Baptism, Confirmation and Eucharist.  

It is no coincidence that on Easter Sunday, all 

the baptized will renew our baptismal promises. Note 

that I said we are going to “renew” our baptismal 

promises and not merely “repeat” them. “Repeating” 

simply recalls something that happened in the past. 

“Renew” is entirely different. “Renewing” our 

baptismal promises recognizes something still 

foundational in our life.  

Renewing our baptismal promises opens our 

hearts to God’s grace. Grace reveals God’s great love for 

us and God’s purpose for our life. This great divine love 

energizes our own love and leads us to a deeper 

commitment to live these promises more faithfully. 

Easter is one time in the liturgical year for us to 

remember that we are baptized once for a lifetime and 

not merely once in a lifetime. Lent is the time set aside 

to prepare us to make that renewal faithfully.  

Our world, our country and our Church all 

need us to rediscover the beauty and power of baptism 

and our call to be co-redeemers with the Lord Jesus 

Christ. Our baptism calls us to a life of holiness that 

reveals Jesus’ great and merciful love to all humanity 

and all creation. Our faith also commits us to restoring 

the human community and all creation to a life of 

justice, peace, and solidarity. 

 
(This article is from the United States Conference of Catholic Bishops.) 

 
 

2017  CYO Parish Spring Sport Registration is now 
open. The following activities are available to members 
of the parish. Most activities will commence in March. 

All participants must be registered prior to practicing or 
trying out for any CYO team sport. 

 
CYO Track - 1st to 8th 

http://assn.la/Reg/?r=3:135812 
Contact: Jim Gallager 

jimliznkids@verizon.net 
 

CYO Baseball 3rd/4th 
http://assn.la/Reg/?r=3:135819 

Contact:  Andy Milz 
andymilz@gmail.com 

 
CYO Baseball 5th/6th 

http://assn.la/Reg/?r=3:135766 
Contact:  Jim McNulty 

jmcnulty@hq.novacare.com 
 

CYO Baseball 7th/8th 
http://assn.la/Reg/?r=3:135808 

Contact:  Jim McNulty 
jmcnulty@hq.novacare.com 

 
CYO Girl's Lacrosse 5th/6th 

http://assn.la/Reg/?r=3:135817 
Contact:   Melissa O'Connor 

melissaoconnor42@gmail.com 
Start date:  Mid-March 
End date:  Mid-May 

 
CYO Girl's Lacrosse 7th/8th 

http://assn.la/Reg/?r=3:135816 
Contact:   Melissa O'Connor 

melissaoconnor42@gmail.com 
Start date:  Mid-March 
End date:  Mid-May 

 
Merion Mercy Music Theater proudly presents 
òOnce Upon a Mattress,ó a musical comedy for the 
whole family to enjoy.  This show adds a few twists 
to the fairy tale, òThe Princess and the Pea,ó and 
includes an entertaining cast, vibrant costumes, and 
catchy song and dance numbers. Please visit Merion 
Mercy's website for info and tickets at merion-
mercy.com, or you can purchase at the door. 
Remaining performances: February 25, 8 p.m.; 
February 26, 2 p.m.; March 3, 8 p.m.; March 4, 8 p.m.; 
March 5, 2 p.m. 
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9th Annual Archdiocesan 

Men's Spirituality Conference  

Catholic men are invited to the 9th Annual 

Archdiocesan Men's Spirituality Conference.  March 4 

at St. Joseph University’s Hagan Arena.  Speakers 

include EWTN’s Dr. Marcellino D’Ambrosio, author, 

TV and radio host and founder of the Crossroads 

initiative and an authority on the Early Church, 

inspirational speaker; Kevin Reilly, former Philadelphia 

Eagle whose career was ended by a rare cancer that led 

to the removal of his left arm; and Damon Owens, 

director of JoyTOB and international speaker on the 

Theology of the Body.  Acclaimed Irish tenor, Mark 

Forrest, will provide inspirational accompaniment 

during a special directed Eucharistic Adoration.  The 

Sacrament of Reconciliation will be offered, and the 

Conference will conclude with Mass celebrated by the 

Most Reverend John McIntyre. Lunch is included. 

Register now at manupphilly.com. 

 
Retreat for Healing Sexual Abuse 

Grief to Grace: Healing the Wounds of Abuse is an 

integrated psychological and spiritual program for 

anyone who has suffered degradation or violation 

through physical, emotional, sexual, or spiritual abuse.  

The program, held March 5 ï 10 at the Franciscan 

Spiritual Center in Aston, offers a very unique process 

for helping victims of abuse to grieve the past and 

discover spiritual healing and transformation.              

For more information: www.grieftograce.org or        

610-203-2002. 

 
Come Apart for Awhile:  A Mini-Retreat 
March 6 & April 3 from 9 AM to Noon at the IHM 
Conference Center, Bryn Mawr.  Cost is $15.  Infor-
mation: 610-581-0120 or ihmconferencecenter.org. 

 
Waldron Mercy Academy, a Blue Ribbon School of 
Excellence located in Merion, offers a Montessori 
program for children ages 3 to 6, and an Early 
Childhood Program for 3 year olds, through grade 8. 
Call 610-664-9847 or visit www.waldronmercy.org.  
Open House on March 7 at 9 a.m. 

The Shroud of Turin:  

Discovering Jesus in 

His Holy Shroud 

Donald Nohs will 

conduct an enlightening 

interactive presentation about the Shroud of Turin using 

a life-size replica of the Shroud.  Other items will be on 

display to highlight Christôs passion and the Eucharist.  

Music selections will accompany the presentation.  

March 10 from 7 to 9 PM at Saint Albert the Great 

Church, 212 Welsh Rd. in Huntingdon Valley.  No re-

gistration required; free-will offering will be accepted. 

 

 
 
 
 
 

CathedralPhilaConcerts.org! 
 

¶ Voices of Spirit (from Duquesne University):    
March 11 at 7:30 PM. 

¶ CAPA Choir in Concert: òThe Beauties of 
American Choral.ó March 13 at 7:30 PM. 
Featuring the Choir of the Philadelphia Creative 
and Performing Arts High School. 

 
24th Annual Marion Day at Saint Charles Seminary 

Saturday, March 11 ; 9 AM – 4 PM 

Conferences by Fr. Mark Mary, MFVA of EWTN’s “Life 

on the Rock,” Mass, Lunch, and a Holy Hour.  

Sponsored by the Seminary’s Legion of Mary 

Praesidium.  Donation of $10 for lunch.  Please RSVP 

before March 1 to advancement@scs.edu or 610-785-6270, 

and include your name and number of persons attending. 

 

 
Mercy Spiritual Ministries Retreat Day 

March 18, 9:30 AM to 3 PM at the Motherhouse of the 

Sisters of Mercy, 515 Montgomery Ave. in Merion.     

Srs. Mary Anne Nolan and Marie Michele Donnelly, 

RSM will present on the theme Finding God in Difficult 

Times.  $30, includes lunch.  To register, or for more 

information, please email jeanmeehan@verizon.net.  

Registration deadline is March 11. 


